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The Manse

April 2011

Dear Friends,

Out of the blue a phone call invited me to take the services in Bermuda on the first two Sundays in March.  The Church of Scotland has been in Bermuda since the early 1800’s but Presbyterian worship has taken place in the church there since 1719. An old colonial style building was home to the congregation and it could have been any congregation in Scotland (apart from the sunshine) with the same hymns and same liturgy and same way of thinking about the Church. It was good to see a group of enthusiastic people working hard to maintain and increase the witness of the Church of Scotland there.  Within the grounds of the Church, an old outhouse has been converted into a facility aimed at assisting those members of the community who are homeless or find themselves in distressed circumstances by providing shower and laundry facilities, as well as a simple meal and a listening ear. We imagine Bermuda as a tax haven for the rich but like all places the poor exist too and the church was reaching out to them in a project called Loads of Love. I am sure they would find it.

Another surprise came at the end of the service on 10th April when a birthday cake appeared in the Church. I had tried hard to keep it a secret not out of any false modesty but because I am really in denial about my age. Some dear friends sent a lovely card with the message; It’s hard to believe ….. You are only 60!  

It’s hard to believe, may well be a fitting sentiment for this week, for I write

this during Holy Week when the God of Surprises confronts us once again with the reality of the Cross and the Resurrection. It’s hard to believe that Christ would choose to die for our sake but that is the gospel message. God loved the world so much that he sent his Son. It is hard to believe that someone could rise from death again but the empty cross and the empty tomb and the filled hearts of those who saw bear testimony to this fundamental part of our faith. Because He lives we too shall live.  The God of Surprises is active still in our world.

After the Easter season is over my thoughts turn towards the forthcoming General Assembly. Again there are rumours in the media about splits and schism in the Church, but I truly hope that we can manage to work our way through the debates acknowledging our differences but agreeing to work together for the good of the Church.  One of the major debates apart from the same sex relationship one will be the ministry council debate about future provision of ministry. As I said in the last magazine I imagine that this will cause some division as we try to work out our priorities for the coming years. It’s hard to believe that the Church will cease to exist but there are more and more worrying signs.

As a sign of hope and as part of the assembly week there is to be an outdoor celebration of Church life in Princes Street Gardens.  Many different groups and aspects of the church’s life will be on display to the world as it passes by, hopefully taking time to stop and learn. Some of our members are going to go through to this and will take a stone from the area to build into a large Cairn. At the end of the event the cairn will be dismantled and we will bring back a stone from another congregation and we will be able to build some kind of link with them. I just hope the sun shines on Princes Street that day.

I hope wherever you are and in whatever circumstances you find yourself that the sun will shine. Certainly the Easter Message proclaims that loud and clear, there is nothing we need fear, nothing to despair of for God is with us in all his Risen Power.  May God bless you all.

Bill Hewitt

Life and Work
Life and Work is available on the last Sunday of every month priced £1.60
Subscriptions available.
 Please contact Shelagh Hendry Tele. 794667.
Delivery can be arranged if you are unable to get to church.
Greenock Westburn Church Web Site
 Have you put your syllabus,  planned activities, or interesting comments about your organisation or group on your web page. If not it may look as though you’re not doing anything interesting.   Have you looked at your page on the web, can you make it more interesting, add photographs, make comments, ask one of your members to write about what it is they enjoy about your group.  Jim Bell will be happy to update your page. 
A similar invitation is made to any church member who feels that they can assist in making the web site more interesting. 

Our church web site can be found at - http://www.greenockwestburn.org.uk/   Please visit it and view it's contents.
 Further information can obtained from Jim Bell ( 01475 799381 or all.the.bells@ntlworld.com )
CHURCH NEWS BOOK

The Church News Book can be found on the table at the front of the Church, please use this as a communication to help keep the minister informed of anyone who is ill or in hospital, or of any news of ‘big’ birthdays and anniversaries.

Be sure to add the person’s address even if they are in hospital, it is also helpful if you sign your entry.
Pastoral Care Committee

1. June Communion – on Sunday, 12th June 2011 and the afternoon Communion will be held in the Lounge at 3.00pm. Any Member wishing transport to and from Church in the afternoon, to contact Ruth Gillies. The Pastoral Care Committee is looking for volunteers to provide transport, please contact Ruth Gillies.


2. Car Run – will be held on Wednesday, 29th June 2011 from 6.30pm with supper between 8.30pm and 9.00pm. The arrangements will be similar as in previous years. If you are interested in attending, please contact your Elder. Volunteer drivers are asked to contact Stuart Robertson.


3. Visitation – the committee actively visits all Members of the Congregation who are resident in nursing homes within the district. The Committee is always looking for volunteers. If you are interested, please contact Bill Dempster, Ruth Gillies or any member of the Pastoral Care Committee.

      Bill Dempster

    REPORT OF PRESBYTERY OF GREENOCK AND PAISLEY                                      
                              FEB MARCH APRIL 2011
Vacancy Procedure Committee: - The committee has decided to link the congregations of Langbank and Pt Glasgow: St Andrew's after both parties were willing to enter in to such a linkage.

A Basis of Union for the churches in the West End of Greenock was approved and a Service of Union will be arranged by the Presbytery Clerk and Moderator. Overture Deep concern was expressed at the cuts in the numbers of Ministers of Word and Sacrament across the Church and other aspects of the Ministries Council's 20:20 vision. Presbytery approved the deliverance to ask the General Assembly to set up a Special Commission to consult Presbyteries and Kirk Sessions on the priority given to the funding of parish ministry to sustain local congregations.

Business Committee Rev Stuart Steell has been nominated as next Moderator for the Presbytery of Greenock and Paisley from Sep 2011.   David Close was thanked for his work with the Star Project in Paisley.

Mrs Rona Lannigan is available for Elder Training and Worship Leader Training - more info from Presbytery Office.
Mission and Discipleship CLAN GATHERING (Christians Linked across Nations) will take place 23-29 July in St Andrew's.
KESWICK CONVENTION:- Week l- 16-22July Week 2- 23-29 July

Euan Patterson, St Andrews : Pt Glasgow, was appointed Youth Rep at General Assembly 2011.

A SUNDAY SCHOOL CONSULTATION on the subject "PROBLEMS AND SOLUTIONS" will be held either Sat 4th June loam to 12 noon or Sun 12th June 2-4pm. 
World Mission and Ecumenical relations 2011 WORLD MISSION STAMP APPEAL - is supporting Mount Olivet Boys Home in Jamaica. This Home provides a place of Hope for boys who have been abused or neglected. It caters for 28 boys offering love and support and enabling them to lead meaningful and productive lives. Your support by saving used stamps would be really appreciated by this project. Evelyn Taylor 
co-ordinates this. 
Community Interests "TALK IT OVER" prenatal depression support group was congratulated on gaining the Herald's Healthcare Provider of the Year award. INVERCLYDE STREET PASTORS are now set up and Presbytery wished them Gods blessing in their work.

Presbytery commended the work of the INVERCLYDE FAMILY CONTACT to our prayers and asked Presbyters to help find new volunteers for this project.
Margaret Crawford 
 Presbytery Elder
THE CHURCH OF SCOTLAND
MINISTRIES AND MISSION CONTRIBUTIONS 2011
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

Thank you for supporting the worship, mission and service of the Church through the money you give in your offering. It is important that you know what happens to this money. This letter tells you about your congregation's Ministries and Mission Contribution - the money your Congregational Treasurer sends to the Church Offices in Edinburgh. How does it enable the worship, mission and service of the Church?

The information below shows how your congregation's contribution is used to support Parish Ministries, Mission and Renewal, and general support and services provided for congregations and the councils of the General Assembly. Please note that the cost of your minister is not what he/she is paid. This cost is the total for stipend and employer's national insurance and pension contributions, and is based on a minister with ten years' service.

	Congregation:
	              Contribution
	Contribution

	GREENOCK: WESTBURN
	                  £83730
	£83,730

	Parish Ministries (86%)
	                  £72008
	£72,008

	The cost of ministry in your parish is:
	£39,600
	

	Your contribution to the cost of ministries in other parishes and training for ministries:
	£32,408
	

	Mission and Renewal (6%)                                   
	                   £5024
	£5,024

	This supports the Church's work in resourcing congregations tcr Christian education and

outreach, in caring for the vulnerable in society, in partnership with Church in some of the

poorest parts of the world, and in providing a Christian perspective on the issues of today.

Support and Services for Councils and Congregations (8%)
	                  £6698
	£6,698

	This provides financial, legal, safeguarding and other services, and meets the cost of the

General Assembly and the Moderator.
•
	
	


Please note that Ministries and Mission Contributions only provide part of the total funding required for the work of the Church listed above. A fuller picture is given in the leaflet 2011 Ministries and Mission, which is available free to all congregations.
I hope that this helps you to understand Ministries and Mission Contributions 
and shows you are enabling the sharing of the gospel through the money your congregation sends through the Church Offices to all parts of Scotland and beyond.
Yours sincerely
Gordon D Jamieson             Head of Stewardship
150815

      TIME FOR PRAYER

   Many aspects of our Christian faith remain a mystery to us. One thing that can be very hard to understand is the anomaly between the Gospel’s emphasis on Jesus’ compassion and active concern for the poor, downtrodden and marginalised people of this world, and our world’s apparent helplessness and inability to overcome these problems of poverty, victimisation and alienation. In 20th century South America led to the movement which became known as Liberation Theology.
 This movement called for the church to become much more actively committed to the struggle against poverty and unfairness. 

Here is a prayer from one of the members of this group of Liberation Theologians, Archbishop Helder Pessoa Camara of Brazil. In this prayer the Archbishop asks God a lot of questions. I think that maybe these questions are sometimes in our minds too. Let us pray that God will in his own way give us insights and the strength and courage that we will need if we want to play our part in tackling these questions. 

Aren’t you going too far, Lord… with your respect for human freedom?   Your love extends to all creatures. 

But you reserve your special love for the small, the simple, and the poor. 

Then how can you bear to see these millions of your sons and daughters living in subhuman conditions owing to the selfishness 

and ambition of unjust and oppressive minorities? 

By now you must have realised that your cataclysms- floods and droughts, volcanic eruptions, typhoons, earthquakes- 

affect the little ones most of all, whose life is already subhuman. 

Isn’t it bad enough for them to be crushed by diseases or human weakness?   How are we to explain what comes from you?  Is it sufficient to say that you have given us brains and teach us how to overcome natural disasters?
Douglas Scott.
“Our roving reporter Christine Webster was out and about again.”
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This is George Murray a well known face in our church and in the Greenock area. 
George was born in Buckie, Banffshire on 11th December 1923. He had an older and younger brother.  George and his older brother worked on the fishing boats while his younger brother was a plumber.   George left Buckie in 1946, just around the time young Helen was born, because the fishing boat income was not steady enough money to support his family.
 He came to work in the shipyards as a labourer for a few years. Then on to work at ROF in Bishopton for 33 years, becoming a principal foreman. Where he was awarded the Imperial Service medal for his time there.
George met Ruby in the Coop in West Blackhall, while the fishing boat he was working on was in at Greenock. They have been married for nearly 65 years. They have a daughter Helen and two sons John and George, six grandchildren and 3 great grandchildren.  Their children all live locally and are a great support to George and Ruby. 
George and Ruby enjoyed dancing, especially sequence dancing in many local halls with lots of friends. This also took them away for many weekend trips with the other dancers. 
Although George and Ruby were married in Buckie, when they moved to Greenock, they became active members of Martyrs and North church where George became an elder in 1951. He was the roll keeper there for 25 years and the Presbytery elder for 15 years at St Georges North. 
George is also a very good cook and that suits Ruby fine! He does most of the shopping nowadays but Ruby still gives him a shopping list to keep him right.
George is well known for writing a wee poem especially for a special occasion, like a birthday or anniversary.  A very special keepsake for the one it was written for.
 He has written over seventy to date, on many different subjects, one of which he has shared with us for this article.  Many thanks to you George.
      Prayerfull  Thoughts

Great God our Redeemer your blessings on us bestow

That we can show our fellow men, the debt to you we owe

When on the cross of Calvary, where you bravely bore the pain

That by our deeds and actions, you did not die in vain.

Some people talk of their priorities and how their day was spent

Others are making fortunes while some souls, strive to pay their rent.

But as the politics of this world are not where riches lie

But to wake up every morning  with a smile not a moaning cry.

When our Saviour hung upon the cross,He did not think all men were bad.

So why do so many people look so glum and sad.

A cheerfull smile and a happy word to greet folks on their way

That’s what Jesus would be if he walked this earth to-day.

Now we would all like a happy life,  to all folks that’s quite plain

But like the grass that grows in the field into it must come some rain.

This is the time you count your friends when the rainy days do come.

For they are the ones that cheer you up to welcome back the sun.

George Murray

THE  GUILD

What an interesting evening we had when Mrs. Carmichael brought along her spinning wheel letting us see how to spin the wool from the sheep until it is spun into cones or balls ready for knitting. We were also told about dying the wool and various plants that can be used.

 Presbyterial Council Spring Rally was held in Inverkip. The guest speaker was Fiona Punton National Information Officer from Edinburgh. She gave a very informative talk on what she does and her work for the Guild. The meeting was well attended not just by our Guild members but from the other Guilds. Mr. Henderson told us about the Talking Newspaper and the following week we had a talk and slides on Antartica by Mrs. R. Chalmers. At our Closing Social we had Da Capo Singers. We were well entertained by the singers and soloist. Everyone really enjoyed the evening as there programme was varied and we could join in the singing. Although the season has ended the Committee are busy planning for next season.

 

Senga Currie

Guild Projects.

 
Donations: Project 2009-2012 What Does the Lord Require of You
at 14th April 2011  total = £402,109.95  (incl. interest)  comprising:

CROSSREACH



£107,232.24
On the Other Side

(Scotland)

HIV/AIDS PROJECT


£ 57,902.50
A New Hunger

(Various countries)

INTERNATIONAL JUSTICE MISSION

£ 86,404.11
Terrify No More

(Cambodia)

MINISTRIES COUNCIL


£ 44,956.75
A Place for Hope

(UK)

MISSION AVIATION FELLOWSHIP

£ 65,498.02
Mission Run

(Madagascar)




WORLD MISSION COUNCIL

£ 40,116.33
Interfaith Support

(Israel/Palestine)         
WORLD MISSION  STAMP APPEAL

Many thanks to everyone for leaving their used stamps in the red basket in the vestibule of the Centre.

All the stamps make a valuable contribution to World Mission which last year raised £2,200.

The project for 2011 is The Boys Home in Jamaica, which is detailed in the following article.

Evelyn Taylor                             
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A Place of Hope

MOUNT OLIVET BOYS' HOME

Through the Mount Olivet Boys' Home, the United Church in Jamaica and the Cayman Islands and the Government of Jamaica provide a place of hope for young boys who have been abused or neglected. The home sits atop the hills of Walderston, Manchester in central Jamaica. Established in 1973 with the conversion of a Presbyterian manse, the home now looks after around 30 boys with an average age of 12.

Although the home is located in rural Jamaica most of the boys are from urban and socially deprived areas and have little contact with parents or relatives. The boys attend primary and secondary school. Some boys have multiple reading and problem-solving difficulties and acquire skills at a slower rate than their age peers. They have weak social skills and low motivation. Mount Olivet provides the context for assessment and the means of addressing these issues.

Facilities and Programmes

The home is staffed by `house parents', who have been positively assessed in various areas including child safety, providing guidance and stability and a stimulating environment. A Child Psychiatrist meets regularly with the boys diagnosed with mental health conditions and all residents benefit from other counselling. Mount Olivet is self​sufficient in the production of eggs and chickens and sells surplus eggs to the community. The home has land and manpower to produce crops, and has a small number of livestock for breeding purposes. A computer lab was introduced in 2004 with I computers.

The Mount Olivet Boys' Home is committed to:

· Preparing the boys for post-institutional life

· Strengthening medical care including psychiatric and emotional support

· Providing comfortable living conditions

· Facilitating academic and vocational development

· Offering spiritual nurture and assistance with personal development

· Staff training

· Facilitating recreation and positive socialisation.

Needs and Development

To advance this agenda, much work is needed including:

· refurbishing buildings following structural damage after successive hurricanes (estimated at J$5 million or US$73,529)

· improving the laundry area to conform to health and safety requirements and upgrade the staff area J$ 1.5 million dollars)

· reconfiguring of the water system to make it more efficient J$300,000)

· Installing solar equipment to harness natural resource and reduce utility bills J$ 1.5 million).
Thank You for Your Time

A young man learns what's most important in life from the man next door.

It had been some time since Jack had seen the old man. College, girls, career and life itself got in the way. In fact, Jack moved across the country in pursuit of his dreams.

There, in the rush of his busy life, Jack had little time to think about the past and often no time to spend with his wife and son. He was working on his future, and nothing could stop him.

Over the phone, his mother told him, "Mr Belser died last night. The funeral is on Wednesday."
Memories flashed through his mind like an old newsreel as he sat quietly remembering his childhood days.

"Jack, did you hear me?"
"Oh, sorry, Mum. Yes, I heard you. It's been so long since I thought of him. I'm sorry, but I honestly thought he died years ago," Jack said.
"Well, he didn't forget you. Every time I saw him he'd ask how you were doing. He'd reminisce about the many days you spent over 'his side of the fence' as he put it," Mum told him.
I loved that old house he lived in," Jack said.

"You know, Jack, after your father died, Mr Belser stepped in to make sure you had a man's influence in your life," she said.
"He's the one who taught me carpentry," he said. "I wouldn't be in this business if it weren't for him. He spent a lot of time teaching me things he thought were important...Mum, I'll be there for the funeral," Jack said.
As busy as he was, Jack kept his word. He caught the next flight to his home town. Mr Belser's funeral was small and uneventful He had no children of his own, and most of his relatives had passed away.
The night before he had to return home, Jack and his Mum stopped by to see the old house next door one more time.
Standing in the doorway, Jack paused for a moment. It was like crossing over into another dimension, a leap through space and time. The house was exactly as he remembered. Every step held memories, every picture and every piece of furniture. Jack stopped suddenly.
"What's wrong, Jack?" his Mum asked.

"The box is gone," he said.

"What box?" Mum asked.

"There was a small gold box that he kept locked on top of his desk. I must have asked him a thousand times what was inside. All he'd ever tell me was 'the thing I value most,'" Jack said.
It was gone. Everything about the house was exactly how Jack remembered it, except for the box. He guessed someone from the Belser family had taken it.
"Now I'll never know what was so valuable to him," Jack said. "I better get some sleep. I have an early flight home, Mum."
It had been about two weeks since Mr Belser died. Returning home from work one day Jack discovered a note in his mailbox. "Signature required on a package. No one at home. Please stop by the main post office within the next three days," the note read.
"Upon my death, please forward this box and its contents to Jack Bennett. It's the thing I valued most in my life." A small key was taped to the letter. His heart racing, as tears filling his eyes, Jack carefully unlocked the box. There inside he found a beautiful gold pocket watch.
Running his fingers slowly over the finely etched casing, he unlatched the cover. Inside he found these words engraved:
"Jack, Thanks for your time! Harold Belser."

"The thing he valued most was……my time"

Jack held the watch for a few minutes, then called his office and cleared his appointments for the next two days. "Why?" Janet, his assistant asked.
"I need some time to spend with my son," he said. "Oh, by the way, Janet, thanks for your time!"


"Life is not measured by the number of breaths we take but by the moments that take our breath away,"

VENDA

If you wish to catch up with the latest newsletter from Venda, here is the web site.

http;//www.hopeforlimpopo.org/school/testsschool/
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                        Big Saturday

On Saturday 18th February 2011 just fewer than 100 young people assembled in the church for the beginning of an afternoon of fun and learning. The afternoon started and ended with some time together in the sanctuary. 

The young people flew rockets, made and sailed boats, had their faces painted, made badges and other craft items, ran around in a giant hamster ball and bounced on a castle and a trampoline!  These children were aged from 5 to 15 played together and had a brilliant time.

These are just a few of the comments we picked up from the children

“I had a great time the rockets were great and the hamster ball was awesome - I would definitely go again and bring more of my friends next time” 

“The hamster ball was so cool”

“It was great” 

A Big thank you to all the youth leaders and church members who helped on the day and beforehand in the planning.  Thanks also to the youth organisations who supported us with their equipment...
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EASTER DAWN SERVICE
On a bright sunny Easter dawn members of the congregation once again celebrated our Risen Lord at the Lyle Hill.  They were then rewarded with a hearty breakfast in the church hall.
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SCOUTS
GSL

As Group Scout Leader this is my first input to the magazine. This is just a heads up of ongoing updates, changes within the Group and some general bits of information. 
After many years as treasurer, Robert Mitchell has decided it's time to let his pencil get blunt and let others do the sharpening. Two mothers from the Group, Karen Boyle and Violet Lapsley, have agreed to take over this task between them and also the job as secretary until someone can uniquely be given that task. Firstly, many thanks to Robert for his help over many years (I'm trying to find out how many exactly without giving away his age). This can be a thankless task but he has stuck to it so many thanks Robert for all you've done. The 'girls' are ready and raring to go and hopefully, you will soon be hearing of our first fund raising activity which will give them something to get their teeth into. Good luck girls.

I'm currently working through a plan to restructure but we already have one new leader in place, another about to join (as I write this), a number of others (2-4) interested in joining us as leaders and five Ventures currently in the process of gaining warrants. All we need now is more kids!
We are also tying into a project with local schools under the Curriculum for Excellence programme and hopefully I will be able to give a fuller story in the autumn issue of the magazine.  I am hoping this helps stimulate interest in youngsters to come and join us but, as always, the congregation can also help by diverting any interested kids they know our way. Your support would be greatly appreciated.

A sneak happy Birthday to Campbell Cairns who had a BIG birthday last week and well done to the boys of the 5th, particularly Douglas 'always smiling' McIntyre, who organised a birthday party for him. Living proof that the youngsters of today are organised, supportive and trustworthy. Must be the training Campbell gave them.....................  

And lastly, I feel it's only right to recognise support from a memeber of the Scout fellowship who toils away quietly, often without recognition. On the week of Monday 11 April I had two trips up to Everton Scout Camp to assist with the tearing up of the grass on the 5th's camping pitch, removal of rocks (and I mean rocks), covering with fresh soil and rolling flat in prepariton of being returfed. The returfing to be done the week of 18 April (hopefully done as you read this). This is part of an ongoing Everton upgrade plan which will extend right through the summer and into autumn. So many thanks to Jim Bell and his sidekick, Ian Spence. Many thanks guys, camping is going to be so much more comfortable on future!       

Yours in Scouting, Ricky Martin, GSL
 
 
BEAVERS

A success from the Big Saturday has been the addition of two new Beavers. Those existing Beavers, who attended the event, had a wonderful time and want to know when the next one is!

The Colony has been working hard gaining badges including, Faith Activity, Experiment Activity, Promise Challenge, Imagination Activitiy and Creative Activity badges. Some of the work involved has included making ice-cream, learning about fair trade, making up stories and acting them out, and making model animals from plasticine.

Later in May or early June we are hoping to go back to South Newton and conquer the climbing wall again and maybe have a burger and sausage sizzle!

Jennifer Lindsay, Beaver Leader (and Gael) 


QUEEN’S  SCOUT  AWARD
The special honour of Queen’s Scout Award goes to one of our boys, Douglas McIntyre. Douglas is the only local scout who will be attending the Queen’s Scouts Parade at Windsor in April.

Congratulations Douglas, well done.  Hopefully Douglas will have a report and perhaps a photograph for the next magazine.
West Highland Way
On Saturday 2 April and in very mixed weather conditions. a total of 14 Scouts and Explorers from the 5th set out to walk the West Highland Way.  The West Highland Way links Milngavie, just outside Glasgow, to Fort William in the Highlands.  It passes from the lowlands, across the Highland Boundary Fault Zone and on into the Scottish Highlands. Much of the Way follows ancient and historic routes of communication and makes use of Drove Roads, Military Roads and Disused Railway tracks. The distance covered is just less than one hundred miles. 

In the six days the group survived flooding and gale force winds.  Eventually, 12 of the group walked into Fort William on Thursday 7 April. Well done guys for a supreme effort in terrible conditions. Two scouts completed 51 miles in two days and returned home on the Monday night.

Thanks to the support team of Mathew Thorburn, Jonny Donnachie and Stewart Leech for keeping morale up. Special thanks to Shelagh Henderson for providing transport home from Fort William.
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FROM THE ROLL-KEEPER






DEATHS









Mr.
S.S.
Mills

158 Finnart St.
4



Mrs.
D.
Banks

79 Brisbane St.
5



Mr.
D.
McSwein
20a Forsyth St.
7



Mrs.
M.
Jagger

12 Esplanade

Sup. Roll


CHANGES OF ADDRESS









Mrs.
J.
Sutherland
6 Denholm St

3
from D21


Mrs.
M.
Nicol

2 Drumshantie Ter
10
from D14


Mr.
K.
McLeod
Alt-na-craig

22
from D9


Dr.
A.
Pow

Bagatelle

22
from D9

NEW MEMBERS by TRANSFERENCE






Mr.     K.
Roy
93a Newton St.
4




from  Wellpark Mid Kirk


Mr.
D.
Thomson
12 Clyde Rd.

10

from Old Gourock & Ashton

MOVED WITH NO FORWARDING ADDRESS

Mrs.
L.
Rebecchi
to Inverkip

20
 
IN ORDER TO KEEP THE CHURCH RECORDS UP TO DATE, IT WOULD BE GREATLY APPRECIATED IF ANY MEMBER WHO IS MOVING INFORMS THEIR ELDER, THE SESSION CLERK, OR THE ROLL KEEPER OF THEIR NEW ADDRESS.









WELCOME  to the Summer magazine.  It’s is strange that as we are preparing this magazine to go out to the congregation sometime in May prior to June Communion we are actually celebrating Easter.  Although the many lovely days we have been enjoying recently certainly makes us think of summer, of holidays, and  relaxing. Let’s hope we get many more lovely sunny days to enjoy and relax.  When the sun shines everyone smiles and feels good, even if you are not feeling at your best somehow the sun can lift your spirits and brighten your day.





As this magazine comes out, all our organisations and committees are beginning to wind down for the summer. Our thanks go to all who give of their time so willingly to help in the running and the life of Westburn. 








The next magazine material is due by Sunday 21st August    . e-mail to � HYPERLINK "mailto:cathbarbour@btconnect.com" ��cathbarbour@btconnect.com� or to Joe Craig.  This magazine is a chance for all organisations to intimate the start of their winter session.
























































The next Magazine material  is due 15th August..


Material to either Cath Barbour or Joe Craig or e-mail Cath at


� HYPERLINK "mailto:cathbarbour@btconnect.com" ��cathbarbour@btconnect.com�.                                                                     The Magazine Team
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